
 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
Pursuant to M.G.L. c. 30A, § 2 and M.G.L. c. 6D, the Health Policy Commission (the 
“Commission”) will hold a public hearing regarding proposed amendments to 958 CMR 3.000 
– Health Insurance Consumer Protection. 
 
The proposed amendments are authorized by M.G.L. c. 6D, § 16 and c. 176O § 13 through 16 
and align the existing regulation with changes enacted pursuant to Chapter 177 of the Acts of 
2022, An Act Addressing Barriers to Care for Mental Health.   
 
Scheduled hearing date:  
 

Thursday, March 2, 2023, 2:00 PM 
 

The hearing will be virtual and livestreamed for the public via the Commission’s YouTube 
channel, https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCGZknspI63TdBuHLf3IrrKQ  

  
The Commission encourages interested parties to submit either oral or written testimony and 
comments. Those wishing to provide testimony during the hearing may sign up to do so by 
emailing hpc-testimony@mass.gov. Written comments may be submitted to                          
hpc-testimony@mass.gov. All submissions must include the sender’s full name and address. 
Parties who are unable to submit electronic comments should mail submissions to Nancy K. 
Ryan, Director, Office of Patient Protection, Health Policy Commission, 50 Milk Street, 8th 
Floor, Boston, MA 02109.  All testimony and comments must be received by 5:00 PM on 
March 9, 2023.   
 
All written or oral comments submitted to the Commission may be posted on the Commission’s 
website and released in response to a request for public records.   
 
The text of the proposed amendments may be viewed on the Commission’s website at 
https://www.mass.gov/info-details/hpc-special-events-and-public-sessions.  
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